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Justin Wagner

From: Justin Ferrazzano

Sent: Friday, November 1, 2024 12:14 PM

To: Justin Wagner

Subject: FW: Neelytown road site

This is email correspondence with the DEC confirming the DEC wetlands don’t come onto our site. I 

believe that was one of the comments – so this should be PDF’ed and included in he addendum and 

referenced in the respone letter. 

 

Justin Ferrazzano  

Senior Project Manager | Associate | Civil/Site 

Woodcliff Lake, New Jersey  

Colliers Engineering & Design  

justin.ferrazzano@collierseng.com 

Direct: 201 775 1281 | Cell: 973 204 2633 | Main: 877 627 3772 

colliersengineering.com | affiliated authorized entities 

 

 

DISCLAIMER This e-mail is confidential. It may also be legally privileged. If you are not the 

addressee you may not copy, forward, disclose or use any part of this email text or 

attachments. If you have received this message in error, please delete it and all copies from 

your system and notify the sender immediately by return e-mail. Internet communications 

cannot be guaranteed to be timely, secure, error or virus free. The sender does not accept 

liability for any errors or omissions. Any drawings, sketches, images, or data are to be 

understood as copyright protected.  
 

 

From: Michael Nowicki <ecolsol@aol.com>  

Sent: Friday, November 1, 2024 12:13 PM 

To: Justin Ferrazzano <justin.ferrazzano@collierseng.com> 

Subject: Fw: Neelytown road site 

 

This Message originated outside your organization. 

I think I sent you this email before confirming from Mike Fraatz that no DEC wets on site 
 
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: Fraatz, Michael R (DEC) <michael.fraatz@dec.ny.gov> 
To: Michael Nowicki <ecolsol@aol.com>; Kevin Jamieson <KJamieson@maserconsulting.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 at 12:08:15 PM EST 
Subject: RE: Neelytown road site 

 

Mike & Kevin, 

  

I checked our files for wetland jurisdiction on the lot you both sent me off Neelytown Rd. DEC wetland MB-3 is on the 
South side of Neelytown but does not appear to extend on to the North side. If that wetland comes up to Neelytown Rd, 
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the project site MAY include portions of the 100’ adjacent area. If that is the case, an Article 24 permit would be required 
for work within 100’ of that wetland. Thanks.  

  

Michael Fraatz 

Biologist, Bureau of Ecosystem Health 

  

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

21 S. Putt Corners Rd, New Paltz, NY 12561 

P: (845) 256-3057  |  michael.fraatz@dec.ny.gov 

www.dec.ny.gov |  |  |  

  

 

  

From: Michael Nowicki <ecolsol@aol.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2021 12:14 PM 
To: Fraatz, Michael R (DEC) <Michael.Fraatz@dec.ny.gov> 
Subject: Neelytown road site 

  

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or 

unexpected emails. 

  

Hey Mike  

  

I got asked to go delineate site on 63 acres - Neelytown Road - Pete had flagged in 2010 but they 
want updated - see attached - want to make sure no DEC jurisdiction of this wetland - some 
checkzone etc. 

  

thanks Mike 


